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Speaking on behalf of the Global Union Federations
I speak not only on behalf of Education International, representing the teachers and instructors who work in vocational Education and Training, but also on behalf of the Global Union Federations representing all sectors, who met with governments and employers in a tripartite forum in Geneva on 29-30 March, as part of the preparation for this G20 meeting.

[From the Global Unions’ statement pages 8-9]

A downturn is the time to upskill. 

We need a surge in Vocational Education and Training. 

Research shows declining investment in training, although everybody agrees on its importance!

Now is the time to invest, the “opportunity costs” are low, ie better for people to be in training than in unemployment.

Go for a post-crisis growth model based on life-long learning.

Governments must facilitate school-to-work transition.

VET and life-long learning need to be based on quality primary and secondary education.

[From the Global Dialogue Forum on 29-30 March]

A sectoral approach enables us to address employment and training issues in a more specific way – to apply general principles in specific sectors.

A sectoral approach must be based on close collaboration between the social partners at national and local levels.

Countries should establish bipartite or tripartite sectoral councils, including training providers, which can ensure better matching between demand for skills in sectors and training provision, anticipate future labour market and skills needs, and assess the quality and relevance of training programmes.
Basic education is a primary responsibility of government. Quality education for all is a prerequisite to ability to learn and lifelong learning.
Skills programmes need to be inclusive and accessible to disadvantaged groups, such as the unemployed, low-skilled workers, those affected by HIV/AIDS, women, youth, migrant workers, those in the informal economy, and those in precarious employment.
We call on Labour and Employment Ministers to be advocates for training strategies, and to work closely with education ministries as well as Ministries of finance, investment, trade, health, transport and rural development, for example. Training should be ‘mainstreamed’ in government policy. A whole range of ministries must get involved. And training should be high up on the G20 summit agendas! (Toronto in June and Seoul in November).
